
 

 

 
 

Friday 8th January 2020 
Dear Year 4 Parents/ Carers,  
 
We hope you had a lovely Christmas and a very happy new year; thank you very 
much for the cards and presents we received, they were very much appreciated. We 
hope you had a good time together as a family during the Christmas break. Well 
done to all those children who have completed work online. 
  
Our theme for this term is ‘The Rise of the Romans. Our English and creative 
lessons will be linked and based on the book ‘Romulus and Remus.  
Our topic in Science is States of Matter, this will involve learning about solids, 
liquids and gases. Children will be making careful observations from experiments, 
recording data and drawing conclusions using scientific vocabulary.  
Finally, in RE, we are thinking about the lives led by Buddhists. We shall learn about 
the customs and practices of Buddhist monks. 
We will continue to learn a wide range of skills in mathematics including 
multiplication, division, area and perimeter. 
 
Due to Government restrictions, school will be closed until further notice and all 
learning will be provided online using Satchel. More information and passwords will 
be sent out in due course.  Please make sure you read and follow the 
instructions precisely. Satchel will begin from Monday 11th January. The BBC will 
also be showing educational programs every morning.  
 
As PE would not be taking place in school, Joe Wicks will be starting up his PE 
lessons live on YouTube at 9am. They can also be re-watched throughout the day. 
We encourage the children to take part in this daily as this will be great exercise for 
them. 
 
A timetable is attached to show what your child should do each day. We have tried to 
keep it as normal as possible. 
 
We thank you for all your support and hope you all stay safe. Please make sure we 
are able to speak with your child when we phone as we would like to keep in touch. I 
look forward to continuing to support your child in their learning. 
 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Mrs Virdee- Fonteyn Class Teacher 
Ms. Crabb– Fonteyn Class Teaching Assistant 
 


